






 

†   Sanctuary Lamp   † 
 
 
 
 
 

signifying the Eucharistic Presence of  
Our Lord Jesus Christ,  

 

will burn this week in loving memory of     

 Al & Helen Pekasiewicz   
 

as requested by  
Margie, Mary Ann & Helena  

Monday,      September 28   
  6:30pm   Francis Duszak int. Marie & Terry Pierse                                                                     
Tuesday,      September 29 
  6:30pm       Joan Merkel int. Marie & Terry Pierse  
Wednesday, September 30 
  6:30pm       Francis Miller int. Audrey, Maggie & Wyatt   
Thursday,    October 1 
  6:30pm       St. Hedwig Purgatorial Society Members  
Saturday,     October 3    
  8:00am        Michael Paulson int. Marie & Terry Pierse                                   
  4:00pm        Sister Leatitia Okoniewski 
                      int. Albin Okoniewski & Family                          
Sunday,        October 4  † Twenty-Seventh Sunday        
  9:00am        Living & Deceased Members  
                      of the Holy Rosary Society                                                                                            
11:30am        Regina Jablonska int. Dzieci  
  4:00pm        Deceased Members of the Milowicki Family 
                         int. Family  

Sacrament of Baptism: Call the Par ish Office dur ing office 
hours to make arrangements for Baptism. 
 
Sacrament of Marriage: Engaged couples should call the 
Parish Office so that the proper preparation may be made at 
least one year in advance of the planned wedding date. 
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: One-half hour before daily 
Mass in the Chapel, Monday—Thursday and on Saturday   
from 3:00– 3:45 p.m. in Church; or by appointment. 
 
Anointing of the Sick and the Eucharist:  Please call the 
parish office to arrange for Communion, Confession, and/or 
Anointing of the Sick. Parishioners who are planning surgery 
should contact the priest to receive the Anointing of the Sick 
before the surgery.  
 
RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults): All adults 
who are discerning readiness to join the Catholic Church and 
are interested in becoming Catholic or completing their sacra-
ments should call the Parish Office. All are welcome.  
 
Religious Education Classes (CCD): Children not attending 
Catholic School are educated in the faith through our Religious 
Education Program. Please contact the Office of Religious  
Education and leave a message at 594-1400 Ext. 4. 

WHAT DOES IT MEAN TO BE AN "ACTIVE CATHOLIC?" 
Frequently, those seeking to celebrate Marriage, have children 
baptized or serve as sponsors for Confirmation or Baptism 
request a letter stating that they are parishioners. To receive 
such a letter, one must be registered and in our parish records, 
attend Mass regularly, & be committed to a stewardship of 
time/talent/treasure. If you would like to become a registered 
parishioner, please consider filling out a registration/census 
form located on the table in the back of the Church.  
 

Parish Membership: We welcome new par ishioners and all 
who wish to join our Parish Family. To register, call or visit 
the Parish Office.  Registration forms are available on the table 
in the back of the Church.  Please drop the form in the collec-
tion basket or mail it to the Parish Office.    
                                                                                                                     

Holy Rosary Society:  Members attend Mass monthly on 
the Sunday following First Friday. Recitation of the Rosary 
begins one-half hour before Mass. New members are always 
welcome. For more information call the Parish Office at 302-
594-1400, ext. 0. 
 

Knights of Columbus, Pope John Paul Council 7608: Meets 
the second Tuesday of every month. Mass at 6:30 pm in the 
Chapel, followed by meeting. New members welcome. Contact 
John Kwiatkowski, Grand Knight.   
 

Our Lady, Queen of Peace Prayer Group: Meets on Thurs-
day evenings immediately following the 6:30 p.m. Mass in the 
Chapel. All are welcome to join us in prayer.  
 

The Gift that Keeps on Giving: In your  will you can re-
member your loved ones and the institutions that have been 
important in  your life. We hope St. Hedwig merits your  
consideration. 

SISTER LAETITIA OKONIEWSKI OSF 
Sister Laetitia Okoniewski, OSF, 101, of 
the Bernardine Franciscan Sisters Third 
Order Regular of St. Francis, died of nat-
ural causes on September 15, 2020, at St. 
Joseph Villa in Reading, PA, where she 

had resided since 2014. Sister graduated from St. Hedwig 
Elementary School. Services and burial at St. Joseph  
Villa were private due to the coronavirus pandemic. A  
memorial Mass for family and friends will be held at  
St. Hedwig Church in the near future.  



  
ST. HEDWIG PARISH  

FOOD DRIVE 
OCTOBER 3 & 4 

HELP US FEED THE LESS FORTUNATE 

St. Hedwig Parish is collecting canned goods and all nonperish-
ables! Donations of food are needed to assist the increase in 
requests for food, especially during the novel coronavirus pan-
demic.  
• We are collecting canned goods and all nonperishables. 

                  No glass items will be accepted!  

Parishioners are asked to leave their donated goods in the  
containers in the vestibule area of the back of the Church.  
 
All foods will go directly to Ministry of Caring to assist those 
who are in need.  
   Thank you! 

 FORTY HOURS 
ADORATION 

ST. HEDWIG CHURCH 

OCTOBER 18-19-20 
SUNDAY-MONDAY-TUESDAY 

BIRTHRIGHT BOTTLES FOR BABIES  
Throughout October, Respect Life Month, 
Birthright of Delaware will hold its annual  
Bottles for Babies Fundraiser. Bottles will be 
available on the table in the back of the 
Church. Please take a bottle home, read the 
insert, and fill it with your loose change, cash 
or check and return it by  November 8th. You 
can place the bottle in the weekend collection 
basket during Mass or bring it to the parish  
office. Please feel free to share a bottle with 
your friends and family. Thank you for sup-
porting Birthright. We appreciate all of you.  

HOLY ROSARY SOCIETY ANNUAL BREAKFAST 
The Holy Rosary Society annual breakfast for members and their 
guests will be held in the parish hall on Sunday, October 18th, im-
mediately following the 9:00 a.m. Mass. This is a social event only, 
no meeting! Menu is modified to pastries, fruit, and beverag-
es.  Mask and social distancing requirements will be fol-
lowed.  RSVP by October 15th. You can put a note in the collection 
basket with Holy Rosary Breakfast on the envelope or contact Sandi 
Murphy: 484-343-5776 or sreissm@outlook.com.  Pay in advance 
or at the door $10.  The annual business meeting and election will 
be in January 2021.  

LIFE CHAIN SUNDAY 
OCTOBER 4  

DELAWARE RIGHT TO LIFE  
 

STAND UP FOR LIFE ON  
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 4 

 
Sunday, October 4 is Life Chain Sunday, a 
national event that draws thousands of partici-
pants to rally in witness for the preborn chil-
dren threatened by abortion.  Participants hold 
pro-life signs as they stand in silent, prayerful 
lines along busy thoroughfares where they 
make a powerful impact to those driving 
by.  Please join us for an hour or longer to be 
a voice for the voiceless innocent babies who 
need us to stand up for them. We will be in 
standing along Route 202 in Wilmington  
across from Fairfax Shopping Center, from 
2:00-4:00 p.m.  For more information please 
contact Moira Sheridan at 302-494-3834.  


